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NCAA Division I Interpretations Committee Determination and  

NCAA Division I Committee for Legislative Relief Blanket Waiver for  

Managers Enrolled at a Difference Institution  

Approved for 2018-19 Academic Year 

 

On February 13, 2019, the NCAA Division I Interpretations Committee issued a determination 

that requires a student to be enrolled full time at the certifying four-year institution to meet the 

requirements of the manager legislation as specified in NCAA Bylaw 11.01.7.  This determination 

overturned the staff confirmation [Reference:  12/6/18] which permitted managers to be enrolled 

at any four-year institution.  The academic and membership affairs staff approved a blanket 

waiver for the remainder 2018-19 academic year that permits an individual to continue serving as 

a manager if he or she is enrolled as a full-time student at any four-year institution and meeting 

the additional requirements of the manager legislation.    

 

In granting the blanket waiver, the staff noted: 

 

1. Relief is provided for the remainder of the 2018-19 academic year only. 

 

2. The blanket waiver addresses any detrimental reliance on the staff determination 

[Reference:  12/6/18], which permitted managers to be enrolled full time at any four-year 

institution. 

 

3. The blanket waiver provides institutions with appropriate flexibility for the remainder of 

the 2018-19 academic year.  

 

4. The blanket waiver provides institutions with adequate time to ensure effected managers 

are meeting the legislation for the 2019-20 academic year.  

 

[See Case No. 1045624 in Requests/Self-Reports Online via the search tab.  Additional 

information regarding blanket waivers can be found on the NCAA Committee for Legislative 

Relief homepage.] 

 


